CITY COUNCIL OF PENANG ISLAND

MAYOR'S OFFICE
LEVEL 17, KOMTAR, PENANG ROAD, 10675 PENANG

Our ref. : MBPP.JKP-100.3/3/3
Date - 12 April 2024

The Right Honourable The Lord Mayor of Adelaide

Dr.Jane Lomax-Smith AM

City of Adelaide

GPO Box 2252

Adelaide SA 5001 Tel :(08) 8203 7252
(lordmayor@cityofadelaide.com.my)

Dear Lord Mayor,

| wish to thank Lord Mayor for the letter dated 12 January 2024 whereby it was
indicated that Lord Mayor is contemplating to postpone the trip to Penang Island after
July 2024 due to commitments and unforeseen circumstances. | believe Lord Mayor
is certainly tied up in Adelaide with duties and responsibilities and as such, | am
including in this letter a table listing the dates that | have given my confirmation to
other parties to attend. This information would enable Lord Mayor's office to plan the
visit to Penang Island. We sincerely hope the Adelaide City’s visit will take place
sometime this year.

The delegates of the City Council of Penang Island and | are truly grateful for the
warm reception and hospitality extended by the City Council of Adelaide and
specifically Lord Mayor in receiving and accommodating us in December last year. It
was an eye opening, exciting and educational experience; and a thoroughly
enjoyable visit. We want to respond in the same manner by making Adelaide City
Council delegate’s stay in Penang a memorable and enthralling experience.

For Lord Mayor's kind information, we are planning a list of activities and
programmes for Adelaide City’s visit to Penang Island and we would be able to
provide the details once for Adelaide Cily has firmed up the dates for the visit.
Temperatures are soaring in Penang right now, in the range of 32-37 degrees during
daytime and it is very humid. The slightly heavier rainfall period will start after May.
As a cautionary note, the highest rainfall levels in Penang occurs in October and
November.
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| look forward to Adelaide City’s confirmation on the dates for the visit to Penang
Island. If the Lord Mayor's Office needs further information, the Director of
Management Services, Mr. Azman Sirun can be contacted at +6019 474 1179 or via
email: azman@mbpp.gov.my or the Director of Heritage Conservation, Ms Lee Tit
Kun at +6012 5515 055 or via leetitkun@mbpp.gov.my, both of whom would be able
facilitate your visit to Penang Island.

We are committed and hold good to our Sister City Relationship.

Thank you.

Yours sincerely,
T

r. RAJENDAN P. ANTHONY)

Mayor
City Council of Penang Island
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THE LIST OF DATES WITH MAYOR'S COMMITMENTS

NO

DESCRIPTION

DATE

COURTESY VISIT TO XIAMEN, CHINA FOR SISTER
CITY CELEBRATIONS

10-16 JUN 2024

2 | ESRIUSER CONFERENCE 2024 IN SAN DIAGO, USA 15-19 JUL 2024

3 | HOSTING ASIA PACIFIC MINISTERIAL CONFERENCE | 09-13 AUG 2024
ON HOUSING & URBAN DEVELOPMENT
(APMCHUD), GEORGE TOWN, PENANG, MALAYSIA

4 | HOSTING SILVERAGE CONFERENCE, GEORGE 12-13 SEPT 2024
TOWN, PENANG, MALAYSIA

5 | HOSTING PENANG GOVERNOR'S GOLF 16-24 OCT 2024
TOURNAMENT 2024, VIETNAM

6 | HOSTING PENANG INTERNATIONAL GREEN 16-17 NOV 2024

CONFERENCE AND EXHIBITION 2024 (PGIGCE
2024), GEORGE TOWN, PENANG, MALAYSIA




